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TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Brian D. Bordona, Director of Planning, Building, and Environmental Services
REPORT BY: Kendall Sawyer, Staff Services Manager

SUBJECT: Amendment No. 1 of Agreement No. 220310B with Granicus

RECOMMENDATION

Approve and authorize Amendment No. 1 to Agreement No. 220310B with Granicus to extend the term through
June 30, 2025 for assistance with detection, investigation, and management of short-term rentals in the
unincorporated areas of Napa County. (No Fiscal Impact; Discretionary)

BACKGROUND

In January 2022, the County entered into Agreement No. 220310B with Granicus to assist detection,
investigation, and management of illegal short-term rentals in the unincorporated areas of Napa County. County
staff use the tolls provided by Granicus to investigate, detect, and deter short-term rental activity in the County.
The County has seen a large reduction in short-term rental advertisement activity within the unincorporated
areas of the County. The County would like to amend the agreement to extend the term of the agreement
through June 30, 2025, with no increase to the maximum compensation of $22,165 per fiscal year, for the term
July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025.

FISCAL & STRATEGIC PLAN IMPACT

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No
Is it Mandatory or Discretionary? Discretionary
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California
Code of Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable.
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